
 

Houghton Regis Primary School Newsletter  
Friday 4th July 2025 

  

Headteacher: Mrs R Parmar 
Chair of Governors: Mr T Muldownie 

Where everyone matters            and every day counts 

 

Dear Parents, Carers and Children,  

We have had a fun-packed week from transition to parent workshops to year 6 production re-
hearsals.  

Our transition sessions were particularly successful this week and children were thrilled to 
meet their class teachers for September and engage in a range of activities that involved them 
getting to know each other. A reminder that you will have the chance to meet your child’s class 
teacher on Thursday 17th July from 3:30pm. We look forward to seeing you there. Some of our 
year 6 children also took part in transition this week. They enjoyed taking part in lessons 
across the curriculum in a secondary school setting.  

This week, our year 4 children thoroughly enjoyed their curriculum workshop by making 
stuffed peppers. They worked collaboratively with parents, carers and 
peers to prepare a delicious and healthy dish. The children chopped a 
variety of vegetables, which they mixed with rice. They then bound the 
mixture using either tomato purée or cream cheese before carefully 
stuffing it into their peppers. Once they had completed their peppers 
(many had eaten theirs!), they produced some great sketches of still life 
peppers using fantastic pencil techniques, creating shading and texture 
with pencils and rubbers. It was a fantastic afternoon filled with team-
work, creativity, and fun!  

Our year 2 parents joined us to create puppet shows this week. The chil-
dren did an excellent job of creating a woodland habitat for the moving 
mini-beasts that they made. They all looked amazing!  

Our last workshop of the term was held by our year 3 children who took 
part in scientific activities based around plants.  

Thank you to all our parents and carers who were able to attend a curriculum workshop this 
term. We look forward to holding more events like this in the next academic year.  

Next week, we will continue our transition sessions to prepare children for the next phase of 
their education. 
 
We also look forward to our year 6 production—there are three performances taking place next 
week. Parents and carers of year 6 children have been sent information on how to reserve their 
spaces for each performance.  
 
Our School Parliament have organised a ‘Break the Rules’ day on Friday 18th July. On this day, 
children can break any of the following rules by paying £1 per rule they break: 
-Wear non-uniform clothes (appropriate for school) 
-Bring in crisps or sweets for breaktime  
-Wear jewellery/crazy hair/paint nails 
-No homework or spellings 
-Only fun activities to be planned for the day 
The contributions made will be used to purchase educational resources for the school—thank 
you for your support in advance. Please send money into school in a named envelope.  
 
In other news, please join me in congratulating Mr & Mrs Everitt on their 
marriage! Wishing them both a lifetime filled with love, laughter, and endless 
happiness. May this new chapter bring them a beautiful journey ahead—
together!  
 
 
 
 
Wishing you all a safe and wonderful weekend. I look forward to seeing you 
on the gate on Monday morning.  

VALUE OF THE MONTH 
FOR JULY: 
Leadership 

the ability to guide and in-
fluence individuals or 

groups towards achieving a 
common goal.  

Attendance Winners  
EYFS/KS1: Orange with 

99.3% 
     

KS2: Blue with 99.6% 
 

Whole School  
Attendance:  

95.8% 

 
 

Kidz Zone Before and  After 
School Club  
Information  

If you would like further information on 
Kidz Zone, please visit our website or book 

on www.kidzzoneclub.com.  

Housepoint Winners 
EYFS/KS1:  

Balmoral—47 points  
 

KS2: Windsor &  
Buckingham with 154 points 

 
Overall Winning House:  

Windsor—176 points 
 

School Dinners 
The cost of school dinners is: 

 Nursery—£2.40  
Years 3-6—£2.60   

This can be paid via SchoolGrid. 

 

Mrs R Parmar 

Studybugs QR Code 
 

Bikes and Scooters 
A reminder that children must 
not be scooting or riding their 

bikes on the school premises be-
fore school and at the end of the 

day. Staff patrolling the play-
ground will be reminding chil-

dren to ‘walk their wheels’ in or-
der to keep everyone safe by pre-

venting any accidents from  
happening. 



 

Meet our Leadership Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Headteacher 

Mrs R Parmar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Assistant 
Headteacher—

Pastoral & Inclusion  

Ms D Faure-Alexis 

 

 

 

 

 

Assistant 

Headteacher—

Academic & Lower 

Key Stage 2 Leader 

Mr D de Gouviea-

Smith 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Business 
Manager  

Mrs F Jones 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Early Years Leader 

Mrs R Baldwin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Key Stage 1 Leader 

Miss M Davidson  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upper Key Stage 2 
Leader 

Miss E Naisby 



Nursery 
 
This week, we have been looking at our new topic book ‘Pirates 
Love Underpants’. This has inspired us all to become little pirates, 
running our own ship! The children helped to decorate the ship 
and we added accessories and treasure to enhance our role play 
area. The children have really taken on the character of being pi-
rates and have really enjoyed the learning experiences available to 
them based around this theme.  

Reception 
 
This week, the children had an exciting journey into outer space! We 
learned all about life as an astronaut—how they 
brush their teeth, sleep in zero gravity, and what 
it is like to live on a space station. The children 
were fascinated by a special video showing real 
astronauts doing everyday tasks in space such as 
brushing their teeth. We also enjoyed read-
ing ‘Zoom to the Moon’, a fun and imaginative book that took us on a 
literary adventure through space. Inspired by all that they learnt, the 
children created their very own space helmets using craft materials—
and they looked out of this world! By the end of the week, there was 
one thing everyone agreed on: they all want to be astronauts when 
they grow up!  

EARLY YEARS 

Year 1 
 
This week, we have looked at understanding the location 
of hot and cold countries around the world. The children 
created a table of using two columns and listed hot and 
cold countries. They enjoyed talking about different coun-
tries and spoke about what they would wear to keep cool 
in hot countries and how to keep warm in cold countries.  

Year 2 
 
In English this week we have been reminisc-
ing about our trip to Ashridge and have 
started to plan and write a recount. We have 
looked at the features we need to include, 
such as time connectives and adjectives and 
are looking forward to writing our own next 
week. The children also enjoyed making 
woodland habitats for their mini-beasts.  

KEY STAGE 1 

LOWER KEY STAGE 2 
Year 3 

 
This week, the children had a fun science workshop. As part 
of their science curriculum and with the support of visiting 
parents and carers, the children completed various fun educa-
tional tasks. They finished the afternoon off by planting seeds 
in their own sunflower pots, which they will now monitor at 
home. 
 

Year 4 
 
Wow! Year 4 had a very busy week! They enjoyed 
their first transition day, where they met their new 
class friends and teacher. This was followed by a 
fantastic afternoon making stuffed peppers and 
sketching still life art in DT. 
Miss Rogers and Mrs Jenkins would like to thank all 
the parents and carers who joined us for this event. 
It was a great turnout, and the 
children thoroughly enjoyed 
their afternoon. 

UPPER KEY STAGE 2 

Year 5 
 
This week, the children have been planning and writing 
characterising speeches linked to ‘Running Wild’ by Michael 
Morpurgo. There was a strong emphasis on punctuation and 
the use of emotive language. In geography, the children have 
been learning about volcanoes. They gained a secure under-
standing of what volcanoes are and how they are formed. 
The children have also been quite excited about meeting 
their year 6 teachers. It was a great opportunity for them to 
learn about the expectations and responsibilities that come 
with becoming the oldest children in the school. 

Year 6 
 
This week, we have been practising our production before we 
share it with everyone. The children have worked hard to 
learn their lines and all of the songs. Most of the children were 
at their new secondary schools this week, whilst those we re-
mained helped out across the school. The children finished 
their Enterprise project this week which they thoroughly en-
joyed. Thank you for all your contributions and support.  



HEADTEACHER AWARDS 

Office: 

office@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk 

 

Nursery:     

platinumjubilee@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk 

silver@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk 

ruby@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk 

 

Reception and Key Stage 1: 

platinum@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk  

gold@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk  

orange@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk 

green@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk 

charlotte@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk  

purple@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk 

 

SENDCo: 

senco@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk 

Family Support Worker: 

fsw@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk 

 

Lower Key Stage 2 and Upper Key Stage 2: 

yellow@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk  

blue@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk  

emerald@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk  

amber@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk  

sapphire@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk  

elizabeth@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk  

william@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk  

charles@houghtonregisprimary.co.uk  
  

 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

 

 

Congratulations to the following children:  

                             

Early Years Buddy P, Thomas T, Hudson S, Ezekiel J, Zara C 

Years 1 & 2  Klara K, Oliver S, Ezra C, Harry AT 

Years 3 & 4  Willis Y, Tala A, Connor D-W, Julianna E 

Years 5 & 6 Marcus S, Lois U, Fleano M, Hans W 



Upcoming Events: 

 

 

 

 

Day 

 

Date Time Year Group Event 

Monday 23 June   Year 2 
Key Stage 1 SATs—Reading, Grammar, Punctua-

tion & Spelling 

Monday  23 June  2:15-3:00pm Nursery Parent workshop—Maths 

Tuesday  24 June  Year 2 
Key Stage 1 SATs—Reading, Grammar, Punctua-

tion & Spelling 

Tuesday  24 June 5:00-6:00pm Nursery New to Reception Meeting 

Thursday  26 June  3:00-4:00pm Year 6  
Year 6 Enterprise Fair—held on the playground. 
There will be various items to purchase, ranging 
from 50p—£2. 

Wednesday  25 June   Year 2 Trip to Ashridge  

Friday  27 June 2:45pm Choir Performance to parents  

Tuesday  1 July 2:00-3:00pm Year 4 Parent workshop—Art/Design & Technology 

Wednesday  2 July  Year 2 Key Stage 1 SATs —Maths 

Wednesday  2 July  2:00-3:00pm Year 2 Parent workshop—Design & Technology 

Thursday 3 July  Year 2 Key Stage 1 SATs —Maths 

Thursday  3 July  2:00-3:00pm Year 3 Parent workshop—Science 

Thursday  3 July  3:15-3:45pm Year 3 Year 6 Enterprise Fair 

Tuesday 8 July   Year 6 Key Stage 2 SATs results 

Tuesday 8 July  5:00-6:00pm  Year 6 End of year production  

Wednesday  9 July  9:30-10:30am  Year 6 End of year production  

Wednesday  9 July  1:00-3:00pm All Transition session  

Thursday  10 July 9:30-11:30am All Transition session  

Thursday  10 July  2:00-3:00pm Year 6 End of year production  

Wednesday  16 July 11:00am Nursery morning children  Graduation  

Wednesday  16 July  2:00pm 
Nursery afternoon children 
& 30 hours children  

Graduation  

Thursday  17 July All day All 
Transition day—parents to drop off to new class-
room and collect from new classroom 

Thursday  17 July  3:30-5:00pm All  Meet the teacher—parents invited  

Friday  18 July  All day All 
Transition day—parents to drop off to new class-
room and collect from new classroom 

Friday  18 July  All day All Break the rules day 

Monday 21 July  9:15-10:00am  Year 6  Leavers’ Assembly  

Monday  21 July  1:45pm Reception  Graduation  

Monday 21 July  4:30-6:00pm  Year 6  Leavers’ Party  

Tuesday  22 July  All children  
Last day of term—school closes at 2pm. There will 
be no after school club on this day.  



 

Friends of HRPS! 

What is a PTA? 
PTA stands for Parent Teacher Association. Volunteer organisations like this are usually com-
posed of parents, class reps, teachers and other school staff who come together for regular 
meetings to discuss the school year and upcoming events. 
 
PTAs bridge the gap between parents, teachers and pupils, helping to build productive rela-
tionships and further ensure the school is a place where pupils can thrive. 
 
PTAs are now established in most schools and parents enjoy working closely with teachers, 
creating bonds with other parents, fundraising for events, working with the local community 
and learning more about the curriculum.  
 
At our school, we are known as Friends of HRPS.  
 
What do we do? 
Friends of HRPS aim to accomplish a range of things, all usually geared at making the school a 
better place to learn. We work together to raise money with a variety of creative events 
throughout the school year, encouraging the whole community to get involved. 
 
Friends of HRPS events  
In previous years, the we have organised summer fetes, Santa’s Christmas Grotto, discos and a 
sponsored walk to name a few.  
 
Why is our role so important? 
We give parents more of a voice and get them feeling involved. Parents can provide the school 
community with a fresh perspective and highlight any concerns in a supportive environment. 
 
The organisations are also instrumental in providing additional opportunities for pupils by 
strengthening the overall school experience. 
 
Why should you join Friends of HRPS? 
Being a part of your child’s school community has several benefits: 
 Scheduled meetings allow parents to keep up to date with upcoming academic events and 

socials. 
 It creates stronger relationships with staff members, where they can easily communicate 

expectations and standards of learning. 
 It allows parents to establish relationships and network with other parents. 
 Parents can support the school in creating the best environment possible for their child and 

other pupils, helping make a real difference. 
 Friends of HRPS members can learn new skills, from fundraising and problem-solving to 

communication and creativity. 
 As a member of Friends of HRPS, you’ll be able to see measurable results and appreciate 

the impact of all your efforts! 
 
Please email the Chair, Mrs R Reid-Stavrinides at: ptahrps@gmail.com if you would like to 
find out more information.  













 

 



 

 


